MINUTES

AUBURN UNIVERSITY RETIREE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

OCTOBER 20, 2011

CHANCELLOR’S CONFERENCE ROOM

AUBURN UNIVERSITY MONTGOMERY
1. CALL TO ORDER-


President Hackel called the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M.  Attending were Alverson , Call, Hackel, Hitchcock, McCord, Mullins ,Rogers, Seay, Wilson, and Wolfinger

2. PRESIDENT’S REMARKS-


President Hackel welcomed the group to the AUM campus for today’s meeting.  Appreciation was extended to Wolfinger, Seay and Call for their involvement in making the October 18, 2011 AURA BBQ a huge success. 107 attended this event and enjoyed President Gogue’s update and future plans for Auburn University.

3. MINUTES-


The August 18, 2011 minutes were approved as submitted upon a motion by Mullins and second by Wolfinger.

4. TREASURER’S REPORT-


Call presented the attached October 20, 2011 report which was approved after a motion by McCord and second by Seay. He reported AURA and the AU Athletic Department will each pay half the cost of the recent BBQ event.

5. COMMITTEE REPORTS-


A. Finance- Call reported AURA’s current Certificate of Deposit matures on December 27, 2011. This will be deposited in AURA’s saving account since CD rates are so low and funds may be needed. There was no opposition to this suggestion.
B. Legislative, Welfare and Benefits-


Wilson reported the strong possibility of many changes effecting retirees due to the retirement of Paul Hubbard. This includes AEA’s probable movement to a more conservative side and an attempt by the legislature soon to remove the sanctity of the Education Trust Fund which is currently earmarked.  Since the ETF is the life blood of education in Alabama, he will keep AURA President Hackel informed as soon as this bill is pre-filed in order that AURA can prepare a stand on this. AURA can get help from AEA and AERA to train for talking points to oppose the removal of the ETF earmark.

C. Membership-


Rogers reported he plans to mail AURA membership cards in December. Also, he is moving up the date to send invitations to potential members from January to December. In February, there will be a back- up reminder in the Winter AURA Newsletter.  Mullins asked about the status of AURA members with an e-mail address. Rogers estimated only about one half of the membership have one.

D. Social and Special Activities-


Wolfinger reported the next event will be the 2012 Annual Meeting and Bailey Award luncheon in May. The Board approved the suggestion to hold this again at the Saugahatchee Country Club in Auburn.

E. Recognition and Awards-


In the absence of Housel, Hackel requested Board members to be thinking of possible nominees for the 2012 Bailey Award.

F. Publications-


Wilson reported plans for the 2012 Winter AURA Newsletter will soon be underway. Suggestions for articles were requested. One suggestion is for pro and con articles on Charter Schools. Wolfinger will assist by getting an article on the Case Study of Philadelphia Schools by early January. Wilson expressed thanks for McCord returning to serve on the Board and for the excellent assistance he gets from Speedy Printing Center in helping with the layout for the newsletters. He feels it is time for some new approaches to the newsletter and plans to retire as Editor at the end of the year. Possible names were requested.

6. OLD BUSINESS-


A. Website Progress-


        Hackel reported that Brock Parker from Auburn’s Department of Marketing and Communications has agreed to help develop the AURA Website.
Both AU and AUM will provide links to AURA. Suggested items to include on the website are needed. So far the suggested list includes: AURA Board of Directors,
archived section for approved minutes, AURA purpose and goals, link to AURA Newsletters, membership and how to join, events and announcements, agenda for upcoming meetings, means for providing input/suggestions/questions, Facebook page, blogs, and provide a way for contact information.                  Hackel requested further possibilities to consider and stated that the website process will move along.

7. NEW BUSINESS-


A. It was suggested that a committee be established for AURA to develop plans regarding upcoming legislative action that would affect education retirees. This will be discussed at the next AURA Board meeting.


B. President Hackel is seeking someone to fill the AURA Vice President vacant position.

8. ADJOURNMENT-


The meeting adjourned at 2:30 P.M. for the board to take a tour of the AUM campus. The next meeting will be 1:30 P.M. on December 15, 2011 in Auburn at Monarch Estates.
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William “Bill” Alverson, Jr

Secretary
